
Your Ref: 13/00832/FUL 

My Ref: 36129.1 

Ms A Fettiplace, Planning Services 
Oxford city Council 
109 St Aldate's 
Oxford 
OX11DS 

Dear Ms. Fettiplace 

2 Walton Lane 
Oxford 

OXl 2JN 

Exeter Redevelopment of Ruskin College 

I wish to comment on the above as follows: 

The site 

15 May 2013 

1.1 The site is rectangular with the long dimension running East-West and can be broken 
down into three parts, the original stone and brick building with slate roof ("Zone A"), 
the rectangular concrete structure and the thin building linking it to Zone A with the 
access and stairs down to Worcester Place ("Zone B") and the brick buildings 
adjoining Zone B ("Zone C"). 

1.2 The site is already heavily developed. 

1.3 Worcester Place is a relatively narrow road. 

1.4 The buildings on both sides of the relevant part of Worcester Place abut the public 
highway and do not have front gardens. 

1.5 The existing buildings in Zone A and Zone B are high. Because of their height and 
bulk they would probably not be granted planning consent today in an area where the 
buildings are domestic in scale. 

1.6 The buildings directly opposite on Worcester Place are low built; much lower than 
those on Zone A and Zone B. 

I. 7 The site is within a conservation area 

1.8 The comments and submissions made by me are focused on the effect of the proposed 
development on nearby dwellings to the North. In particular I have not sought to 
comment on the effect on neighbours to the South and West, i.e. Worcester College or 
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